


STURTON AND STOW NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN GROUP


Notes of the meeting 
held at 7pm Thursday 12th April 2018
in Sturton Old Schoolroom.


Present:	Mel Banham (Chair), Gordon Bruce, Pam Duncan, 
		Chris Green, Carl Hawke, Ben Irving, Mike Metcalfe, Dennis M 		Taylor, Clive Thompson


1.	Apologies:	
	Anne Taylor, Roger Waldron

2.	Terms of reference
	Mel circulated a draft and asked for feedback before or at the next 	meeting. We agreed that while there are Parish Council 	representatives in the group they did not have to be present for the 	meeting to be quorate. If they were not present the Chair could do a 	brief report. We need to include a dispute resolution process to deal 	with any major differences between Parishes. Minutes need to be 	available to the public. Consultants are primarily used for the 	questionnaire and the neighbourhood profile. It is important to develop 	communication with different elements of the communities and employ 	a range of methods.
	Action: 
· All to look at the draft and let Mel have comments

3.	Designated Area
	All agreed it needed to be the Parish boundaries not just the 	villages 	and we need to involve outlying areas.
	Action:
· Form from WLDC needs to be downloaded and completed by the Parish Clerk (of Sturton as lead Parish).
· The two Parish Clerks need to liaise as necessary.

4.	Appointing Officers
	Officers were agreed as follows:
	Mel Banham		Chair. 
	Carl Hawke		Deputy Chair
	Gordon Bruce 	Engagement Strategy
	Pam Duncan	Minute Secretary

5.	Feedback from other Neighbourhood Plans
	Mel summarised discussions with other villages and drew out the main 	learning points:
· Range of communication methods including leaflets, banners and Village Facebook page
· Held well attended consultation events
· Important to hold sessions at schools with pupils, parents, staff and governors
· Keep people informed by referring to the roadmap
· Inform businesses of the process and ask them to inform staff
· At an early stage agree what is non-negotiable including village assets both in terms of built and non-built environment. Clive produced a copy of the 2003 Sturton Village Appraisal for information and the Parish Councils will have asset lists.
· Consult with statutory and non-statutory organisations to obtain their views and policies relating to the parishes.
	Action:
· Mel will check with Janet Clark (Community Links) about potential consultants who have worked on local plans
· We all need to think about those organisations and stakeholders with whom we may need to consult for the next meeting
· Mel will scan and circulate the 2003 appraisal
· Gordon will draw out the main points from the appraisal
· Pam will send Gordon images of the Stow sign
· Gordon will work on a logo incorporating both village signs

6.	Budget
	There is £9.000 available in total and it is advisable to draw it down in 	two tranches.
	Action:
· Agreed to apply initially for £4,500
· Mel will consult with Janet Clark re notional fees
· To discuss in more detail at the next meeting

7.	Meeting Schedule
	It was generally agreed to aim a referendum in May 2019 and that we 	should start with monthly meetings and adjust as required.
	Action:
· Monthly meetings on the 2nd Thursday of the month in the Old Schoolroom
· All advised to look at the websites of other villages such as Saxilby, Lee and Scothern
· Gordon will draft a piece for relevant newsletters


Next meeting

7pm Thursday 10th May 2018

Mike gave his apologies
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